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PHILADELPHIA ELECTRIC COMPANY

NUCLEAR GROUP HEADQUARTERS

955 65 CHESTERBROOK BLVD.

' WAYNE, PA 19087 5691 June 8, 1990
( * " I ' "'" "

Docket Nas. 50-352

License No. NPF-39

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
ATTN: Document Contr01 Desk
Washington, D.C. 20555

SUBJECT: Limerick Generating Station, Unit 1
Technical Specification Change Request No. 90-11-1
Request for Withdrawal

Gentlemen:

Our letter dated May 16, 1990, submitted Technical Specifications
Change Request No. 90-11-1 requesting a change to the Technical Specifications
(TS) Surveillance Requirement 4.7.4b to allow a one-time extension of the
snubber visual inspection period. Since the current inspection period plus the

|250 grace period expires on July 14, 1990, the proposed change was needed to
-avoid a. shutdown of Unit 1 prior-to the scheduled refueling outage in September
1990, in order to perform the required reduced interval visual inspection of--

-

4three snubbers located in the drywell.

The proposed change is no longer needed since Unit I was shutdown on
June 5.'1990, and the visual inspection of the three affected snubbers has
subsequently been performed on June 7, 1990, within the required surveillance
. interval, and the acceptance criteria were satisfied. Accordingly, we request
that'our TS Change Request No. 90-11 1 submitted by our letter dated May 16,
1990,;be w1thdrawn.

If.you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact us.

Very truly yours,

gept &Mn
G. A. Hunger, Jr.
Manager
Licensing Section
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cc: T. T. Martin, Administrator, Region I, USNRC
,T. J. Kenny, USNRC Senior Resident Inspector LGS QT. M. Gerusky, Director, PA Bureau of Radiological Protection


